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TERENURE/RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE MEETING (2)

TUESDAY 11th APRIL 2006

HEADED ITEM No. 12
Report on Graffiti in Terenure / Rathfarnham area.
This item relates to Motion 3 on the Environmental Services agenda of the March Area Committee meeting which dealt with graffiti at two specific privately owned premises in the Terenure / Rathfarnham area. Following discussion it was agreed that a further report would be submitted to the April Area Committee Meeting. 
Site 1 - the Burmah site on Wellington Lane.  This site is in the ownership of a company named Curved Space Ltd which has planning permission on the site for a small mixed residential and commercial development.  The Litter Warden issued a notice to this company on February 8th 2006 requesting that the graffiti on a hoarding around the site be removed within a 3 week period.  
As the graffiti was not removed the Litter Warden issued a fine under Section 6(2) of the Litter Pollution Act 1997 in relation to this matter on March 16th.   A second fine was issued at that time in relation to the condition of the site as well as the graffiti.  Neither fine has been paid to date.  The Council’s graffiti removal contractor is due to visit this site in the coming week to inspect the graffiti and provide a cost estimate for its removal.  Once this estimate is available the Environmental Services Department will consider removing the graffiti, the cost of which (if carried out) will be recouped from the owner. In any event, the non-payment of the two fines will result in reference to the Law Agent to commence proceedings in this regard.
Site 2 - the site at the Trader’s Pub on Limekiln Avenue.  The Litter Warden has requested removal of the graffiti at this location on a number of occasions.  This has not been done to date.  No enforcement action has been taken in relation to this site as yet.  The Warden has been asked to progress the issue of graffiti at this second site through the issuing of a Section 20 notice under the Litter Pollution legislation on the owner and to follow up with fines if the notice is not complied with. 
If the notice does not bring about the removal of the graffiti then the Council will request the Council’s graffiti removal contractor to provide an estimate for removal of graffiti at this site. The Council will also consider removing the graffiti in this case when the estimate has been received and the Council would then seek to recover the cost from the owner as the cost of the work will be the responsibility of the owner of the property.

